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Message from the Head Teacher 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
So, we have finally reached the end of another very busy and very productive term.  

For this morning’s assembly we were able to gather Years 7 to 11 in the Sports Hall, where we were able to enjoy some 

performances from various events that have taken place this term. We also had the opportunity to celebrate some of the key 

successes this term, both at a team and individual level including the awarding of School Colours. 

One of the performances in assembly was the Gospel Choir who also sang at the Easter Concert this week along with a wide 

variety of orchestras, choir and individual performances.  As usual the standard at the Easter Concert was excellent and many 

parents commented at the end on how much they enjoyed the evening. Thank you to all the performers and to the Music 

Department. 

Sadly we say goodbye to Mrs Barnes who is leaving us after 12 years of service to take up a promoted post as Senior Deputy at 

the Knowle School in Kent. Mrs Barnes has been instrumental in developing and maintaining the high standard of pastoral care 

at the school and our focus on student wellbeing.  We are very sad to see her go and we wish her all the best for the future. I 

will let you know about Mrs Barnes’ replacement in our next newsletter. 

That just leaves me to wish everyone a very happy Easter and a very restful two week break. 
 
Have a great weekend  

 
Richard Booth 

Twitter 

WHSG now has a main Twitter account, do please follow us on @Girls Wallington 

This week we have Tweeted photos of the Year 9 Masterchef event, The Daniel 

Spargo-Mabbs Foundation visit and the Spring Music Concert so our photos are 

completely up to date —so follow us for all the latest news.  
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The Week Ahead 

Easter Break  

Monday 8 April—Monday 22 April 

Return to School on Tuesday 23 April 

 

Tuesday 23 April 

17.30-18.00—Year 8 Swanage Trip meeting with parents 

Wednesday 24 April 

11.05-13.05—Year 7 PSHCE - bullying and social media Periods 3 

& 4 

17.00-18.30—Welcome to WHSG Evening—Prospective 6th 

Form students 

18.30-19.30—E Safety Evening  

Thursday 25 April 

08.25-14.50—Y12 Art/Photography End of year Exam (1) 

16.00-19.00—Year 10 Parents' Evening 4-7 

Friday 26 April 

08.25-14.50—Y12 Art/Photography End of year Exam (2) 

Dates for your Diary 

Monday 29 April—Wednesday 8 

May 

Year 11 GCSE Language oral exams 

Monday 29 April 

19.00-20.30—PFA AGM  

Wednesday 1 May 

14.00-17.30—Year 7 Parents' Evening  - ALL students 

will be dismissed at 1.05 

Thursday 2 May 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 GCSE Art Exam (1) 

15.00-17.30—DOE Silver Route Planning for practice 

expedition 

17.00-18.30—Welcome to WHSG Evening  

Friday 3 May 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 GCSE Art Exam (2) 

Friday 3—Sunday 5 May 

Year 8 Geography visit to Swanage - leave at lunchtime 

on Friday 

Monday 6 May 

Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 7 May 

Year 12 End of Year Exams - until Friday 17 May 

Wednesday 8—Friday 10 May 

Year 13 A Level Language oral exams  

Wednesday 8 May 

08.25-14.50—Y11 GCSE Photography Exam (1) 

08.25-14.50—Y13 A level Art/Photography Exam (1) 

08.25-14.50—Year 13 A Level Art Textiles Exam (1) 

16.00-17.00—Wellbeing Information evening  

Thursday 9 May 

08.25-14.50—Y11 GCSE Photography Exam (2) 

08.25-14.50—Y13 A level Art/Photography Exam (2) 

08.25-14.50—Year 13 A Level Art Textiles Exam (2) 

15.00-17.30—DOE Silver kit drop for practice expedition 

Friday 10 May 

08.25-14.50—Y13 A level Art/Photography Exam (3) 

08.25-14.50—Year 13 A Level Art Textiles Exam (3) 

Year 11 Breakfast 

Friday 10—Sunday 12 May 

DOE Silver Practice Expedition—New Forest 

 

Early Closure—Wednesday 1 May 

Year 7 Parent Evening is on Wednesday 1 May and will run 

from 2.00pm.  Therefore ALL students will be dismissed at 

1.05.  They will have periods 1-4. 

The canteen will be open for Year 7 students and also those 

students on Free School Meals. 

 



Visit to Subsea 7 

 

On Wednesday a group of students visited Subsea 7 for a Women in Engineering inter-school competition that encompassed a 

number of skills including computer programming and problem solving. 



Year 9  

 

 

The Food Department have recently hosted a Year 9 Master Chef competition and were extremely pleased that nearly 40 Year 
9 students took part. The brief was to make a savoury and sweet product which needed to be creative and well presented. We 
were very impressed with the high standard of work produced and enjoyed seeing the students being so ambitious with their 
food choices and presentation. Due to such an exceptional standard of work produced, it was extremely hard to judge this 
competition. After much deliberation the judges finalised the Master Chef champions who will go on to the next round 
competing against students from Nonsuch and Carshalton Girls School. The results are as follows; 

 

The Master Chef winners were  

Angelica, Tilly, Gabriella and Jaya. 

  

Highly commended students were.  

Sadaf, Abisha, Lucy, Jannah, Sofia, Anna, Elisha, Aafia and Sofia. 

 

We wish our winners the very best of luck in the next round! 

Mrs Beales 

Head of Food 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Angelica Tilly Gabriella 

Jaya 



 

Lucy Abisha 
Sadaf 

Jannah Sophia Anna 

Elisha 

Aafia Sofia 



 



 



 


